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Introduction and Welcome
In accordance with the Education (Scotland) Act 1980 and the Education (School and Placing Information) (Scotland) Regulations 1982, Perth & Kinross Council Education & Children’s Services’ schools produce handbooks covering the following categories of information:

1 School Information

2 Local Authority information

Whilst the information contained in this school handbook was accurate at the time of publication (December 2018), further changes may have occurred since then.

Dear Parents, 

I would like to extend a warm welcome to you.  As a school, we look forward to getting to know you and your child and to working in partnership with you. 

We welcome and encourage active parental support and involvement both within and outside the classroom. We believe that this enhances the educational experience of your child.  Every stage within school is of equal importance to your child’s development.  Throughout these stages your child is valued, encouraged, and has equal opportunities to develop and learn to his or her potential in a supportive and caring environment. 

Braco Primary School is at the heart of village life.  We enjoy support from the community and welcome opportunities to become involved with community life.  We recognise community involvement enriches the learning experiences of the children, and just as importantly allows us give something back to the community in which we are part of. 

Staff are always available to discuss any aspect of your child’s development. We are usually able to see or to speak with parents most afternoons after 3pm. Please call in at the office to make an appointment or telephone if this is more convenient. 

We look forward to you and your family joining us here at Braco Primary School. 

Yours sincerely,

Susan Ross

Acting Headteacher

Delineated Area

Braco is approximately eight miles south of Crieff and eight miles north of Dunblane.

The catchment area comprises the Village of Braco and surrounding area, reaching south towards Kinbuck and north towards Muthill.  

See Appendix 1 – Map
Contact Details

Braco Primary School 

Feddal Road 

Braco 

Perthshire

FK15 9QD

Telephone: 
01764 661420

Fax:
        
01786 880730

Email:
        
Bracoparents@pkc.gov.uk
Website:   
www.braco.pkc.sch.uk
Braco Primary School is a rural, non-denominational school with 3 multi -composite classes and a peripatetic nursery (8 morning and afternoon places).

For further details including information about the parent council please see our school website https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/pk/BracoPrimaryWebsite
Present Roll 

School   

51 pupils

Nursery

10 children
Staff






Acting Head Teacher




Mrs Susan Ross

Principal Teacher P3/4
                                    Miss Margaret Young                             Primary 1/2





Mrs Maureen Champion
 

Primary 5/6/7





Miss Alexis Green


Principal Teacher Relief/RCCT


Mrs Shona Digance



Probationer Mentor Relief/ P5/6/7


Mr Simon Lee

Pupil Support Teacher



Mrs Margaret Gibson           


Early Childhood Practitioner Nursery


Mrs Louise Fridge
Play Assistant





Mrs Helena Carey
Auxiliary/Clerk/Typist 




Mrs Ellen Speakman 



Classroom Assistant 




Mrs Shirley Gillies



Pupil Support Assistant



Miss Rachael Lamb 


Pupil Support Assistant/Lunch Time Assistant
Mrs Cairnie LeCornu

Dinner Lady 





Mrs Jackie Lonnen 



Cleaner (Maternity Leave Cover)


Mrs Carla Geddes 





 

Visiting Staff


School Chaplain




Rev. Mairi Perkins

School Nurse





S Warren
Peripatetic Nursery Teacher



Mrs Reid
Educational Psychologist



Mrs Elayne McGuffog

Violin Teacher





Mrs Fiona Chalamanda

Guitar teacher





Mr Adam Bully
Music Teacher




Mrs Carol MacGaffney

Primary and Nursery School Times

School Begins


 9.00 - 10:45

Playtime 


10.45 - 11.00

Lunch time


12.15 - 1.00  

School ends


3.00

Nursery

Morning


8.48 – 12.00
Afternoon 


12.00 – 3.12
We would ask parents to co-operate by not sending children to school before 8.50am and if your child is a home lunch then they should not be back in school before 12.50pm.
Nursery

Each nursery provision will have a defined locality which may not be the same as the primary school catchment area. Localities are agreed and registered with the Education Services within Education & Children's Services. Parents of children attending nursery should be aware that a place in a local authority managed nursery class does not give children priority in gaining a place in the same school when enrolling for primary school.  Entitlement to primary school is determined by the child’s home address.  

The designated nursery provision for this school is 

Braco Primary School Peripatetic Nursery.

Further details of nursery provision in Perth & Kinross are available in the Council’s “Policy & Guidelines for Admission to Nursery Schools and Classes” which can be accessed on the Council’s website at the following address:

www.pkc.gov.uk/preschool
Communication

The school communicates with parents in a variety of different ways.  We have two formal parent evenings a year as well as events throughout the year which invite parents into the classrooms.  Messages and events are sent out on the Braco School App to celebrate and share learning, communicate up and coming events and share important information.
Some class communication is also made through the SEESAW App which is our way of sharing learning digitally.
Advice, Information and Concerns

Parental communication is encouraged and valued. Your child’s school is your first point of contact should you require advice, information or to raise concerns. The school will deal with any concerns raised confidentially, timeously and work with you towards a resolution. Your school will advise you how to take your concerns forward should these remain unresolved.
School Ethos
A Shared Vision…
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Include      Inspire 
Achieve

Our Values
We are…
[image: image3.png]Braco
School Equitable
Values

Hardworking .

L

Respectful





Aims

Braco School Community endeavour to prepare their learners for life with…

Brains and Bodies that are Healthy

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient Attitudes

Achievement for ALL

Challenging and Active Learning Experiences

Opportunities for Skills Development

Positive Relationships
At Braco School we believe in creating a positive environment for all to work in.

As well as developing a caring attitude towards each other, the children are encouraged to foster a positive awareness of the needs of others.

Braco School employs a system of positive reinforcement to encourage the best from our pupils.

If negative behaviour occurs then the children will restore any harm done through a restorative conversation which enables all those involved the opportunity to have their voice heard.
Parents /carers will at all times be kept informed of issues arising. 

Please see a copy of the school’s Relationship Policy.
Uniform

The school uniform consists of:

Girls: Navy blue pinafore, skirt or trousers, light blue polo shirt, navy blue sweatshirt, jumper or cardigan.

Boys: Navy blue trousers or shorts, light blue polo shirt, navy blue sweatshirt or jumper.

Gym Kit: Navy shorts, light blue t-shirt, black gym shoes

Navy school sweatshirts, light blue polo shirts, navy school coats, navy school bags navy book bags and red gym bags (all with our embroidered logo) are available to order on line from School Trends Website.
Red sweatshirts are also available for Nursery pupils.

All items of clothing should be clearly marked with the child’s name.
In the interests of safety all jewellery must be removed during PE lessons. Security of removed jewellery is the responsibility of the child. School cannot accept any responsibility for lost jewellery.

Pupil Council

The Pupil Council works in partnership with the Head Teacher and school staff to ensure pupils are part of the decision making process. Pupils apply and are interviewed to be able to be on the council each year and work towards making the school a better place for all.

The following charter was written with these aims in mind.

	PUPIL COUNCIL CHARTER

At Braco Primary School, the Pupil Council will endeavour …

· To make sure everyone’s voice will be heard in the whole school
· To look at activities that we do in school and how we can improve them

· To take care of and look after our environment

· To make changes that will help the whole world, be Global Citizens

· To help children be happy in school so that everyone wants to come to school




School Expectations
The School accepts and works to the following 2 simple expectations:

· Be Kind
· Be Safe
School Expectations are kept to a minimum and are discussed by staff and pupils throughout school sessions.
Homework

Homework is an important and valuable activity for both pupils and parents.

At Braco School we follow the advice from the Scottish Office in setting homework tasks appropriate to the age, stage and ability of our pupils.

Homework is an important feature of promoting good study habits at home and can take the form of any curricular area and should reinforce the learning in the classroom.  

The co-operation and support of parents is sought to aid their child in the completion of homework.  

The Curriculum

Our ultimate aim in Braco School is to provide pupils with a stimulating and interesting curriculum which is appropriate to each pupil’s needs and abilities.  

At Braco School we plan using A Curriculum of Excellence to offer pupils learning opportunities within Literacy, Numeracy, Health and Wellbeing, Social Studies, Technologies, Sciences, Religious and Moral Education, Expressive Arts and Modern Languages. 

Language (reading, writing, listening and talking)

Literacy is fundamental to all areas of learning, as it unlocks access to the wider curriculum.  Competence and confidence in literacy, including competence in grammar, spelling and the spoken word, are essential for progress in all areas.

We aim to foster positive attitudes to literacy and learning by providing purposeful challenges and experiences. We do this through providing a wide range of language experiences and using a range of resources. Braco School uses a variety of resources to establish successful learning, including core material such as Oxford Reading Tree, Jolly Phonics, Spelling and Grammar and access to a rich variety of texts from the school library. Pupils also work in literacy circles to explore and foster a richer understanding of texts. 
Maths 

Pupils should find work in mathematics enjoyable, stimulating and interesting.  Our aims are to develop computational skills with speed and accuracy whilst also developing knowledge, facts and techniques in aspects of mathematics.  

Braco School uses a variety of resources to establish successful learning including core material such as Scottish Heinemann Mathematics, Big Maths and TJ Maths, as well as ‘real’ maths investigations, problem solving and practical tasks. Maths games both traditional and IT based are also used to support understanding in maths across the curriculum.
Health and Wellbeing

Mental, emotional, social and physical wellbeing are essential for successful learning.

We aim to positively develop everyone’s mental, social, emotional and physical wellbeing by fostering a safe, caring, supportive and purposeful environment that enables the development of relationships based on mutual respect.
From time to time there will areas of the curriculum that may require parental involvement before a series of lessons begin e.g. sex education or drug awareness. Is these cases parents will be contacted prior to the lessons being taught and there will be an opportunity to view resources and discuss the programme with the class teacher should it be necessary.

Social Studies

Our aim is to promote the children’s knowledge of their own environment and their understanding of how it works, and to compare this environment with those of other places and times.  

Projects are undertaken within the school year based on the themes of People, Past Events and Societies; People, Place and Environment and People, Society, Economy and Business.

Social Studies are taught through a varied style of learning involving practical activities, visits and learning from experts, book and research type tasks as well as listening and discussion.

Sciences

Science is normally taught as a discrete subject by class teachers, though every opportunity is made to link science projects to other areas of the children’s learning through a variety of interdisciplinary projects throughout the school year. 

Technologies

Our technologies framework provides a range of different contexts for learning that draw on important aspects of everyday life and work.

It includes creative, practical and work-related experiences and outcomes in business, computing science, food, textiles, craft, design, engineering, graphics and applied technologies.

Also, as children play and learn they will develop an interest, confidence and enjoyment in ICT skills that can be transferred and applied in different learning contexts.

Modern Languages
In Braco School pupils from Nursery to Primary 7 have the opportunity to learn French and Primary 5-7 are also introduced to a Spanish. Staff are being trained in the delivery of French through the Perth & Kinross development sessions and use The Power Language Platform to plan and deliver lessons. Lessons are taught using games, songs and practical tasks to encourage listening, speaking, reading and some writing.

Expressive Arts

Music is taught by the our visiting specialist who is funded by The Ardoch Development Trust. All children are given opportunities to sing and learn both tuned and un-tuned percussion.

Mrs Fiona Chalamanda visits weekly to provide Violin tuition and group work from P3.

Mr Adam Bully, a specialist Guitar tutor visits on a weekly basis to provide tuition for P5-7 pupils.  

Art and Design is taught by the class teacher and the children are given the opportunity to develop a wide range of creative skills.

Drama lessons are delivered by the class teacher or a visiting specialist and the children are given the opportunity to develop a wide range of creative skills.

Physical Education

The children receive a minimum of 2 hours PE per week and are taught gymnastics, athletics and games skills, as well as expressive dance. Both PE lessons are taught by the class teacher.
We have the use of the Village Hall for PE twice per week.  

Primary pupils receive one 10 week block of swimming lessons in the Strathearn Recreational Centre.

Pupil Involvement in their learning

Pupils will also have the opportunity to apply and consolidate their learning through a variety of interdisciplinary projects. These projects enable the pupils to plan in partnership with the teachers to set learning objectives and areas of focus. These interdisciplinary projects are very much based on addressing the needs of the pupils in the class and offer opportunities for individual projects, co-operative learning tasks and group work with a greater emphasis on personalisation and choice. 

If parents have any areas of skills or expertise that they could lend in support of any aspects of our interdisciplinary work please let the school know.

Learning outside the classroom

We take every opportunity to use our outdoor environment as much as we can. The school garden and local community are used extensively by all Braco pupils and the development of outdoor learning through our Forest School curriculum is a key are of focus. 
School trips are planned for every class in the school each year.

Pupils also have opportunities to represent the school at a variety of regional events.  All of these opportunities ensure the pupils are exposed to as many high quality opportunities and experiences and possible.

Skills Groups
The school regularly works in Skill Groups, a mixture of pupils ranging from Nursery through to P7. These groups allow the pupils to work with other children in the school and focus on a variety of skills including Leadership, Team work, Digital and Thinking Skills.

Each block, the pupils are part of a skills group.  The skills group rotates throughout the school year. The focus for the committee groups is to develop skills for life, learning and work and where appropriate applying these skills in working towards a target or end goal.

Religious and Moral Education

The school welcomes and encourages diversity and individuality while emphasising our common commitment to moral values such as honesty, respect for others, compassion and justice.

We implement a School Policy on Equal Opportunities and ensure all pupils have access to the full range of educational experiences available within the resources of the school.  We are firmly committed to the elimination of any form of discrimination on the grounds of race, religion, gender or disability.

It is a fundamental principle of our school that all who are involved in the life of our school both have the right to be respected as individuals and carry the responsibility to act in a considerate and respectful manner towards others.

We hold a whole school Get Together on a weekly basis. Here we have the opportunity to share news and time together.  This may include reflecting and responding to a story of religious or moral significance.  A children’s hymn / song may be used to join us in collective singing.

At the end of each term a service is held in the Parish Church, to which parents and friends are invited.
Under the terms of the Education (Scotland) Act 1980, "any pupil may be withdrawn by his/her parents from any instruction in religious subjects and from religious observance".                                                                                                             Any parent who wishes to exercise this right must first discuss the matter with the Head Teacher.
Assessment & Reporting

Assessment of pupils is an integral element of the teaching and learning process.  Teachers assess all the time in order to plan for pupils’ learning needs. Formal and informal assessment takes place within the planning period and this is recorded and evidenced in pupil folios.  Various methods of assessment are used to gauge children’s knowledge, skills and understanding e.g. observation, questioning, discussion, writing, and drawing.  

Braco School operates using formative assessment in all curricular areas.  
Parents are able to share information regarding their child’s attainment and achievement throughout the session by coming along to open days, open evenings, performances and curriculum events. The school endeavours to share information through both formal and informal communication such as news on the Braco App, Learning Links, Digital Learning Journals (SEESAW), certificates home, phone calls and meetings. Parents are welcome to make appointments to discuss their child’s progress at any time of the school year.  

Formal parent contact evenings are held twice a year. These take the form of a 10 minute confidential meeting between class teacher and parent /carer to discuss the child’s progress and future steps.  

Annual written reports are issued once a year, normally in May.  
In Braco School, we believe that fostering good communication between home and school is vital.  We encourage families to share with the school any information which will help us ensure children are happy and cared for in school.  Likewise, it is important that families are aware of any issues which arise in school concerning their child.  Each child has a home-school notebook /planner which are used as an effective tool for informal communication between parent and teacher.  

Transitions

Nursery to P1 

To ensure a smooth transition from Nursery to Primary 1, we provide a range of visits and activities to help make this an enjoyable experience for your child, throughout the entire pre-school year.
If your child attends a different Nursery, the Primary 1 teacher will arrange to visit your child in their nursery setting during the last term.  The purpose of this visit is to allow your child to meet their new teacher for the first time in familiar surroundings.

Transfer to Secondary School 

After completion of their Primary 7 year, pupils of Braco Primary transfer to Crieff High School. 

Crieff High School

Strathearn Community Campus

Crieff

PH7 3RS

Tel: 01764 657600

Head Teacher: Mr John Donnelly
Parents of children transferring to Crieff High School will be invited to attend a meeting in June and children will spend several induction days at Crieff High as an introduction to secondary school. Throughout the year there is liaison with both these schools and teachers will visit to talk with the Primary 7 pupils. There will also be opportunities for parents and pupils to visit the Secondary Schools.

Pupils from local schools transferring to Crieff High have many opportunities to meet with their peers at various area events such as football festivals, music festivals and they all have the opportunity to attend our Annual Ski Trip and P7 outdoor/adventure residential.

Pupils who have additional needs will have an enhanced transition which may include additional visits to the school and meetings with key member of support staff. 

Parents who wish their child to attend a Secondary School other than Crieff should complete a placing request form and submit it to Education and Children’s Services, Pullar House, 35 Kinnoull Street, Perth, PH1 5GD, between January and March. Parents should receive notification of transfer to Secondary School by April of the year of transfer. 

NB For further information about Placing in School and School Commencement Arrangements, please see Perth & Kinross Council, Education & Children’s Services, Pullar House, 35 Kinnoull Street, Perth for information.

School Improvement 
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BRACO PRIMARY SCHOOL

Standards and Quality Report

Session 2018 - 2019
The Evaluation Process has identified the following key strengths;

· Our learners experience a nurturing ethos through our kind and safe environment. All are treated with respect and fairness.  Pupils’ achievements both in school and outside of school are recognised and celebrated as they occur
· Our Forest School programme is at the heart of Health and Well Being at Braco School it ensures that skills learned in a real life/outdoor context can be translated back into the classroom and vice versa
· Relationships in school community continue to be positive and supportive. 
· Restorative Approaches are embedded within the school

· Braco Primary has an ethos of transparency, inclusion and engagement.  All parents felt they knew their child’s strengths and what their next steps in learning are
· Impressive involvement of parents and the wider community in the life and work of the school. All parents responded that our school shows and events promoted and encouraged an ethos of inclusion, participation and positive relationships.
· Weekly guitar tuition is enjoyed by 53% of children in P5-7 and 79% of P3-7, have weekly violin tuition.  A weekly Music session for all classes is funded by The Ardoch Development Trust 
· We promote equity and genuinely value achievements of all our learners.  We ensure that there is a wide variety of appropriate experiences for all of our learners
· Attainment over time is good and our data indicates that most of our pupils are making good progress

Attainment and Achievement 
In relation to School Improvement and Performance, this session most pupils are making good progress in their learning and attaining well in Literacy and in Numeracy.  Most P1 pupils achieved Early Level Numeracy and most in Literacy by the end of the session. All pupils achieved First Level in Primary 4 in Literacy and Numeracy.  Most pupils achieved Second Level by the end of P7 in Reading and Numeracy and the majority achieved Second Level in Writing.  Pupils are attaining levels appropriate for their age, stage and ability.  Pupils with Additional Support Needs were well supported in school, with regular planning meetings in place to ensure that their needs were met effectively and advice given and acted upon by supportive agencies within the local authority.

Attendance
The average attendance in half days for session 2018-2019 was 97%.

Learning

Across the school, teachers and support staff take account of children’s wellbeing and plan for equity of provision for all activities, e.g. the annual ski trip and P7 residential. Children’s needs are always taken into consideration when planning such events. The impact is that all children have access to all experiences provided. 
Staff plan for children to learn core skills in literacy, numeracy and health and wellbeing, at an appropriate level.  Termly planning has ensured our curriculum coverage of Experiences and Outcomes with parents being informed through our learning links.  The learning is shared with parents through our digital learning journal and parents are encouraged to give feedback.

Classrooms are busy, well managed learning environments.  In nursery, all children focus very well on the wide range of learning experiences planned to enrich learning across the curriculum and extend learning.
Through Visible Planning using the 4 contexts for learning (Inter-disciplinary Learning, Life and Ethos of the School and Opportunities for Personal Achievement) children do influence what they will learn in some areas of the curriculum and this is responsive to their needs.  It allows children to understand what they are learning and why.   

Staff continue to have high expectations of their pupils across all areas of the curriculum.  Pupils have continued to benefit from a focus on Forest Schools.  A program of work has been developed so that progression can be tracked from Early to Second Level.  In addition all school events are planned throughout the year showing Experience and Outcomes being met in Literacy, Numeracy and HWB.  

This session, the pupils coming in to P1 in August and those leaving P7 in June for Crieff HS have experienced high quality transition experiences - more visits and of a higher quality.  Tracking of pupils learning has also been revised to ensure that progression in learning is evident. The school has encouraged pupils’ wider achievements.  Pupils have participated in and achieved success in a broad range of endeavors, including sporting, community, cultural and enterprising activities both within school time and out with.

Leadership
Braco Primary School is an environment for learning, where every child is valued and nurtured to achieve their full potential in a kind and safe environment.  Strong community partnerships continue to be evident, within and beyond the school, with a clear purpose and mutual benefit e.g. community volunteers, close links with community celebrations and The Ardoch Development Trust who continue to fund our music tuition.  All staff have been involved in Professional Development and engaged in training for Numeracy and Maths, French, Moderating activities, teacher Learning Rounds with cluster schools and Restorative Approaches.  All School staff also take on leadership roles within our Skills Groups, after school clubs and initiatives such as I Bike.  Leadership at all levels is achieved through our Pupil  Council, our Prefects, our Buddies, Bike crew and Forest School learning which involves every child in school, including nursery.  Annual questionnaires to parents and children gather views on a range of areas e.g. Health, use of Restorative Approaches, Numeracy and Maths, Forest School and Learning Journals which are then analysed by staff  to identify points for action in response to the questionnaires, evidencing that opinions and comments are valued by the school.  Our Parent Council is extremely active and works tirelessly to support our school, ensuring our pupils have the resources to go out with their local community and gain experiences further afield, these are very much appreciated by the entire school community.  This session we were able to go on a variety of excursions out of school e.g. The Perth Theatre Christmas Panto, trip to Perth Museum, Sky Academy and Loch Leven RSPB Centre.  Visits to our school included Generation science, Zoo Lab, CSI and The Black Watch Museum to name a few!  We all demonstrate a strong commitment to taking our identified priorities forward and the school is well placed to build on the existing high standards.  
MAIN IMPROVEMENT PRIORITIES 2018-2019

· Increase children’s engagement in learning by developing awareness and understanding of their own personal and social skills
· Improved quality of learners writing and enhanced understanding of their strengths and development needs through high quality feedback from peers, teachers and parent/carers
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